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WORDS FROM THE PRESIDENT   

Carl Morris BVF PRESIDENT  

Well, this is the latest and last Newsletter put together for us by Nicola who 

has been responsible for compiling the letters for us for the past two years. 

After doing a sterling job for us as Secretary Nicola is having to step aside to 

spend more time on her business and I personally must thank her for all the 

work she has done for us. At the AGM on 11th March, I also had to announce 

that Lyn Robinson would be stepping down. Lyn has been amazing in the 

help she has given to organising competitions and will be sorely missed 

(although she has said she will be around to lend a helping hand if needed). 

Well, that’s the bad news. The good news is that Beth Davison and Kola 

Ayanwale were re-elected and Jane Hutchison and Naomi Donaldson were 

co-opted as new members to the committee and I am looking forward to 

working with them. 
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A couple of points just for info.  

*The committee have agreed a design with Topkit for a new tracksuit and a 

range of items bearing the same design that can be purchased prior to the 

European Individuals in Thionville and the Worlds. Details are available on the 

Topkit website. 

*We are hoping for a new tournament to take place in Stratford upon Avon. 

Details to follow but if you are interested leave the weekend 15th/16th July 

free. 

In the following articles there is a huge amount of information about the vets’ 

events held last year so with those and my recent report I’ll leave you to read 

and absorb. 

I’d like to welcome all the new members who either joined or re-joined 

before January 2023 and their information is included. 

Finally, there is a lot of content regarding the European Vets circuit which is 

both interesting and informative plus a historical article on European and 

World veteran achievements kindly compiled by Malcolm Fare. 

Enjoy 

Carl 

BVF President

 

Words from our Nations  

Croeso i'r 2023 Welcome to 2023  

 

An exciting start to 2023, in the midst of a national transport strike we've had 

the Guildford International EVF Circuit event in January, where the members 

of BVF rose to the challenge of assisting the European fencers who ventured 

forth to Guildford to compete in transporting them to and from coach 

depots, hotels and airports. 

 

Wales were well represented as part of the GBR 

contingent gaining medals in the following:  Steven 

Bateman, Bronze ME Cat 1, Rob Brooks, Gold ME Cat 

4, Margaret Myers, Gold WF cat 4, Bronze WS Cat 4, 

Nick Hill, Bronze MS Cat 2 (photo Nick Hill with his 

Bronze at his first EVF event) Carl Morris, Gold MS Cat 4.                                                                        

 

Although fairly quiet on the general domestic fencing 

front at the moment, Ceri Thomas and Lyn Robinson ventured into deepest 

France, Lille to be precise, to partake of proper croissants and pain au 

chocolate as well as a little fencing at the nominated EVF circuit event in 
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Faches. Ceri, Duncan Rowlands and Tony Baston-Hall, amazingly managed it 

all in one day!  As Ceri said, “I love it when plan comes together!” All that was 

missing was the cigar. 

 

Ceri fought well in the poules and DEs, eventually falling to the eventual silver 

medallist to take a well fought for and deserved Bronze, a bottle of strong 

local beer and a very pungent block of local cheese.  

Lyn deciding to take the Eurostar, was highly impressed with the cost, speed 

and service, staying overnight and sharing with Caron 

Hale (apologies Caron for the snoring, I did warn you!). 

The Eurostar wasn't as onerous as expected with the 

added bonus of knowing that kit bag wouldn't be “lost 

in transit”. The event in Faches was well organised and 

thanks to the combined age group DEs were fenced 

and won.  Lyn thought she had finished in 4th place 

overall, however, when the Cat 4's were removed, she was surprised to find 

she'd been “bumped” to Silver...like Ceri a bottle of beer and cheese was 

gratefully received along with the bling, the cheese was actually really tasty.                                                                                                                      

 

At the BVF Age groups there was a smaller contingent of Welsh 

representation due to an inadvertent clash with the Welsh Closed Individual 

and Team Championships, with Marion Thomas (Cat 2) & Margaret Myers 

(cat 4) both taking silver in the WF, Nick Hill (Cat1) bronze for MS, Steven 

Bateman & Marc Burchalter Cat 1s) taking Gold and Silver in ME and the 

indomitable Rob Brooks (Cat 4) taking Gold in ME. 

 

Whilst at the Welsh Closed Individuals Ruth Rowland & Lyn Robinson took 

bronze in the WF, and Lyn silver and Ruth bronze in the WS, with Catherine 

Bowd taking Bronze in the WE.  In the Teams: The Wiley team of Nigel 

Betterton et al took Silver in the MF.  Silver also for the WE team of Cath Bowd, 

Pam Fairweather, Clare King and a young addition, Amelia Cattenach.  Plus, 

a bronze for the mixed sabre team of Dan Wide, Ruth Rowland and Lyn 

Robinson.  

 

So, a good start to 2023 for the Welsh. 

 

Lyn Robinson. Chair, Welsh Veterans Fencing. 

 

Scottish Veterans  

 

Having recovered from the Commonwealths we have appointed a new 

Sabre Team Captain, are enjoying competitions and continue to attract new 

veterans. 

Richard Foster has taken over as Men’s Sabre captain, from Keith Davidson.  

We thank Keith for all his work picking teams and organising events in 
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Scotland, while looking forward to his continuing contribution as fencer and 

supporter. 

 

EVF European Circuit 

 

Mike McKay was 2nd in the Memorial Max Geuter in Munich and following 

Guildford is second in the European rankings, Sheila Anderson and Viv Frith 

are 1st, in their respective categories. 

 

Guildford produced a host of good results, with several people achieving 

best British fencer while the European fencers took the medals. 

Congratulations to everyone who competed. 

 

• WS Cat 4 – We had a clean sweep with Viv Frith 1, Silvia Brown 2, 

Yvonne Walls 3 

• MF Cat 2 – Won by Mike McKay  

• WS Cat 2 – Michele Narey 2nd 

• MS Cat 1 – Mo Mansoori 2nd 

• WF Cat 1 – Beatrice Taylor 3rd 

• WF Cat 3 – Sheila Anderson 3rd 

 

BVF Age groups Leon Paul Centre, two good weekends of fencing. 

 

• WS Cat 4 –Congratulations on a second clean sweep, Viv Frith 1, 

Yvonne Walls 2, Silvia Brown 3 

• ME Cat 3 – Won by Hugh Kernohan 

• WE Cat 2 – Won by Georgia Usher  

• WE Cat 3 – Maggie Tait 2nd, a good return to the podium 

• WF Cat 3 – Sheila Anderson 2nd 

• MS Cat 1 – Mo Mansoori 2nd, sustaining his Guildford performance 

• MF Cat 2 – Nick Mort 3rd, good to see Nick amongst the medals 

• MS Cat 3 – Julian Ghost 3rd, he was also the highest placed British 

fencer in Guildford 

 

Teams are announced for Dublin and we are looking forward to future 

events. 

 

Author: Sheila Anderson  

 

For a Special article on Hugh Kernohan please follow the link 

 

https://www.pressandjournal.co.uk/fp/sport/other/5405839/inverness-hugh-

kernohan-fencing-medals-

croatia/?utm_source=facebook&fbclid=IwAR3LRD9rWDWift4jMVCbP4ss7-

r_kX1aWCTs44mHSiq3-NFI_FA8MrJJ54I 

 
 

https://www.pressandjournal.co.uk/fp/sport/other/5405839/inverness-hugh-kernohan-fencing-medals-croatia/?utm_source=facebook&fbclid=IwAR3LRD9rWDWift4jMVCbP4ss7-r_kX1aWCTs44mHSiq3-NFI_FA8MrJJ54I
https://www.pressandjournal.co.uk/fp/sport/other/5405839/inverness-hugh-kernohan-fencing-medals-croatia/?utm_source=facebook&fbclid=IwAR3LRD9rWDWift4jMVCbP4ss7-r_kX1aWCTs44mHSiq3-NFI_FA8MrJJ54I
https://www.pressandjournal.co.uk/fp/sport/other/5405839/inverness-hugh-kernohan-fencing-medals-croatia/?utm_source=facebook&fbclid=IwAR3LRD9rWDWift4jMVCbP4ss7-r_kX1aWCTs44mHSiq3-NFI_FA8MrJJ54I
https://www.pressandjournal.co.uk/fp/sport/other/5405839/inverness-hugh-kernohan-fencing-medals-croatia/?utm_source=facebook&fbclid=IwAR3LRD9rWDWift4jMVCbP4ss7-r_kX1aWCTs44mHSiq3-NFI_FA8MrJJ54I
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England Veteran Fencing 

England Veterans fencing would like to congratulate all its members for their 

great efforts at the recent age groups championships at the Leon Paul 

centre, with some notable performances of the team members representing 

England at the upcoming 4 nations in Dublin. with a big thank you to BVF and 

Jon at LP centre for a great competition ! 

Photos and results are on the BVF site.  

Good luck to England, Ireland, Wales and Scotland in the 4 nations, you are 

my personal favourite teams ! 

Ev van Gemeren Chair England Vets fencing 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS  

The BVF would like to take this opportunity to welcome new members who 

have joined before Jan 23 or in some cases re-joined. Some have kindly 

taken the time to introduce themselves. Look out for them at competitions 

and don’t forget to say hello. We hope this information will also help team 

captains select for Winton, and Four Nations.   

 

 

 

Lloyd Ingleson Norfolk FC foil 

Richard Daniels London FC foil.  Richard has been fencing for just over a year 

after taking a beginner's course at London Fencing Club so very much in the 

novice foil category! He has fenced in 2 competitions including the February 

BVF comp at Leon Paul - thanks for the warm welcome to those I spoke to at 

that and look forward to doing it all again soon!  

Lucinda Davis Chichester FC foil 

Andrew Smith Northampton epee 

Robert Miller Lansdowne epee 
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Sarah Empson University of York epee.  Sarah was going slightly stir-crazy 

during lockdown and happened upon watching fencing during the 

Olympics. She had never seen the sport before and one of the competitors 

was well into her thirties. She decided to give it a go!  So did and loves it!  

Very much a beginner, but looking forward to learning, a lifelong endeavour.  

She also made a promise to try 1920s dance.  Which she did and now 

regularly dances, Lindy Hop and Charleston.  Two hobbies that she loves.  

Ivor Thomas Crawley foil 

Alisha Cramer Salle Hunt Roeder sabre 

Mark Creber Reading epee 

Michael Crooke Tenterden Swords epee 

Suzanne Crooke Tenterden Swords epee and foil 

David Mosby Saxon foil 

Jeffrey Allen Blackheath sabre 

Iain Clark Saxon foil 

Nigel Middleton OPS Epee  

Matthew Chell Brighton & Hove FC epee, foil, sabre 

Brian Brittain Lansdowne epee, foil 

Mark Stratford   Haverstock epee 

Phil Drury Wingerworth epee 

Jonathan Cowie   Bath foil 

Greerson McMullen Lansdowne epee,foil 

 

EVF NEWS   

 

EVF News 

Caryl Oliver - President 

 

How wonderful it has been to see Veterans Fencing roaring back to life 

throughout Europe.  Final figures are not in yet but we are already seeing 

record numbers of fencers participating in the Circuit Events and potentially 

also record numbers registering for the European Championships in Thionville 

in May. 
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European Circuit 

The ever increasing numbers of fencers making the commitment to 

participate in the Circuit events is having an impact of the now very 

competitive European Rankings, where fencers are choosing to attend extra 

competitions in order to secure their position with a view to winning the 2023 

Fencer of Year medal!   Check your position in the rankings at:   

https://www.veteransfencing.eu/fencing/rankings 

We are still getting more inquiries from fencers outside Europe who want to 

participate as they recognise the opportunity to train and improve against 

those they will meet at the World Championships.     

A special mention to Santander who hosted the Kyiv Epee event on behalf of 

our Ukrainian friends.  They delivered a well run competition with a generous 

Ukrainian opening ceremony and much yellow and blue on display. 

European Championships – Thionville 

Only a couple of months away and preparations to welcome us all in France 

in May are full steam ahead – anticipating something in the region of 1,800 

fencers, making it the biggest fencing competition in the World.   Don’t forget 

that seeding at the European Championships is based on the European 

rankings – its still not too late to get some more points! 

EVF Congress 

The EVF Congress will take place on the Tuesday before fencing starts in 

Thionville.   Every country has a seat at the Congress for their representative 

and we will be voting on venues for 2026 and 2027 as well as announcing 

possible candidates for 2028 and beyond.    We will also be announcing the 

European Circuit Events for the coming season. 

John Mason will be stepping down as a Board Director at this Congress.  John 

has made a quiet but significant contribution to EVF over many years – both 

with his technological contribution and his wise counsel in the background.   

He does not quite escape our clutches, however, as John will take on the role 

of Rankings Officer for EVF and will continue to support the work that we are 

doing with the rankings system, registration software etc.  We are looking 

forward to working with him in his new role. 

World Championship Changes 

Since the last newsletter, the FIE Congress voted overwhelmingly in favour of 

the inclusion of the 40+ age groups at the Veteran World Championships.   

This was the culmination of many years of work and effort that I have 

personally given to this campaign so I am delighted that our V1 colleagues 

are finally to be included!    There is a slight delay though, it has been 

decreed that this change will not be made until the 2025 World 
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Championships.  We have been patient for nearly 10 years so I guess we can 

wait another couple! 

Tunisia has indicated that they are interested in hosting the World 

Championships in 2025 and they are keen to ensure that this ‘experiment’ is a 

great success.    Even more satisfying is the adoption of the popular European 

approach to Teams with Veteran and Grand Veteran Teams replacing the 

current World Championship team format.   

Looking forward 

Standing still means falling behind and the small but hardworking Board of 

EVF is continually looking at ways we can ensure the best possible 

environment in which European Veteran Fencers can grow, thrive and 

compete. 

With 3,500 followers on the EVF Facebook page we can distribute information 

and get feedback quickly and effectively.    We are exploring ways in which 

coaches of veteran fencers can share and be supported. We are continually 

raising the standards of competition organisers to provide better venues and 

conduct of events.  We are also looking at how para-fencing can be 

incorporated into our events. 

I look forward to seeing many of you in Thionville and hope I will be handing 

medals to lots of GBR tracksuits on the podium. 

 

 

SILVER SWORDS 

The BVF is hosting a Silver Swords Spar Day on the 23rd April @ Manchester 

Fencing Centre 3-5pm.  This event is aimed at beginners aged 40yrs and over 

who have completed an introductory fencing session. It is an opportunity to 

meet and spar with others of a similar level of experience and age-group, 

and develop skills towards more competitive events. 

All fencing equipment is available, but attendees can bring equipment to 

use. 

All participants need to have a minimum British Fencing membership. FREE 90 

Day membership available! See link for more information. 

https://www.britishfencing.com/become-a-member/   

This event will be using epee swords. Full instruction will be given on the day. 

If you are a beginner fencer or know of someone, please use the link below! 

For further information and booking a place at the Spar Day  

https://www.britishfencing.com/become-a-member/
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file:///C:\Users\Nicola\OneDrive\Documents%20(one%20drive)\Fencing\BV

F%20Newsletter%20-%20March%2023.docx 

For further information, contact  

Beth Davidson, beth4fencing@aol.com T- 07834884194 

Also go back to your mailchimp email and open the attachments on Silver 

Swords.  The document gives an overview of the project, contacts of 

Activators and exercises to follow along to.

 

 

REPORTS FROM THE EVF CIRCUIT 

Competing in the EVF Circuit Paul Baillache 

 

MUNICH EVF CIRCUIT - DECEMBER 2022 

 

Last December, 8 BVF fencers made their way to a snowy and festive 

Munich, to compete in the EVF Max Geuter Memorial Foil / Sabre circuit 

event. 

 

The standard was very high - in the foil event apart from German fencers 

there were French, Italian, Israeli, Polish, Hungarian, and Croatian fencers. A 

great opportunity to fence some different and good fencers and learn. The 

entry numbers in foil were pretty good all round, comparable to or bigger 

than Guildford and the other circuit events, so it was worth making the trip. 

Sabre looked decent entries too. 

 

The event was really well organised - the venue was nice and warm venue 

despite the snow and ice outside. The events finished in good time to allow 

travel back to the UK on the same day, or to spend an evening in Munich, 

though some of us suffered travel disruption from bad weather in UK.  

 

Personally, it was the usual tale of could have, should have, didn't, but I 

learned a lot and enjoyed my trip, and I'll definitely return next year. 

 

Results for everyone as follows: 

 

Sabre 

Cat 1 M : Peter Wright 5th 

Cat 2 W : Claudia Baxter 8th, Lynn Williams 10th 

Cat 3 M : Brent Myers 9th 

 

Foil 

Cat 2 M : Mike McKay 2nd, Kola Abidogun 10th, Paul Baillache 21st 

Cat 3 W : Caron Hale 3rd 

file:///C:/Users/Nicola/OneDrive/Documents%20(one%20drive)/Fencing/BVF%20Newsletter%20-%20March%2023.docx
file:///C:/Users/Nicola/OneDrive/Documents%20(one%20drive)/Fencing/BVF%20Newsletter%20-%20March%2023.docx
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Congratulations to our two podium finishers Mike and Caron, both fencing 

really well against strong opposition. And special congratulations to Claudia, 

in her first international event, for winning pool fights and getting through her 

first DE round, before losing to the bronze medallist 10-6.  

 

                     
 

 

 

                  
 

If you are interested in going to this event next year, it is very accessible. A 

budget hotel is only 200 yards from the venue, other hotels are within walking 

distance, and a metro stop is a short walk away which takes you to the 

airport or straight to the town centre, where all the Christmas festivities and 

restaurants are.  

 

Munich was a great place to visit in December - lots of Christmas markets 

with the main one in the town square. 

 

 
 

EVF Circuit – Foil/Sabre – Lille – January 2023  
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A record number of British fencers went to the Lille circuit event this year – 7 

sabreurs, and 8 foilists, plus Richard Sage as our team supporter. Good to see 

so many first timers going to this event. 

 

Sabre was on Saturday, and foil on Sunday. The afternoon start for some of 

the sabre, meant that one brave bunch of fencers did the event as a day trip 

from London - starting and finishing the day in your own bed, but fencing 

abroad in between, probably deserves its own medal. 

 

Entry numbers were strong, in all but 70+, and the level of fencer attending 

was very high, and for men’s foil in particular, some of the best European 

fencers were there. There was a new Cat 0 35+ for the ladies events – 

perhaps something we could consider to grow our membership now that 40+ 

fencing will soon be at the Worlds. 

In MS V2  Ceri Thomas fenced really well winning a bronze medal, and in WS 

V3 Lyn Robinson also had a great day, getting a silver medal. 

 

 

           
           

In MF V2, it was a strong field of 42 (!) fencers, with 8 of the top 15 ranked EVF 

fencers there . Paul Baillache went out in L64, Mike McKay in L32, Kola 

Abidogun in L16 unfortunately meeting Nick Mort, who fenced really well, 

making the L8. 

In MF V3, another strong field with world and European medallists entered - 

John Troiano and Tony Bartlett both ranked well after the pools, with a bye 

past the L32, then winning their L16 fights, but unfortunately both went out in 

the L8 in two very close fights. 

 

In Women’s foil, all the age groups were combined, on the EVF handicap 

system, before going to separate DEs, where in WF V3 Lyn Robinson made L8, 

and Caron Hale took a bronze medal, her second in a row after Munich in 

December.  
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Special congratulations to our three medal winners Ceri Thomas, Lyn 

Robinson, and Caron Hale, who won not only a medal and a load of 

European ranking points, but a block of cheese and a bottle of pretty strong 

beer to enjoy on the way home. 

 

         
 

For anyone interested in going next year, Lille is very easy to get to and is a 

nice city to spend some time in.  The event was really well run, and on 

Sunday finished in good time for most of us to be back home by early 

evening. 

 

Results : 

MS Cat 2 : Ceri Thomas 3rd, Duncan Rowlands 13th, Tony Baston-Hall 17th  

WS Cat 2 : Lynn Williams 16th, Claudia Baxter 17th  

MS Cat 3 : Brent Myers 16th   

WS Cat 3 : Lyn Robinson 2nd  

MF Cat 2 : Nick Mort 8th, Kola Abidogun 10th, Mike McKay 18th , Paul 

Baillache 33rd  

MF Cat 3 : John Troiano 5th, Tony Bartlett 8th 

WF Cat 3 : Caron Hale 3rd, Lyn Robinson 7th  

 

And here are some thoughts from Lyn Robinson, who had a great time, 

attending for the first time: 
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“Getting to Lille was easy and good value for money considering the 

distance from my home in the Vale of Glamorgan just outside Cardiff. By 

booking well in advance I took advantage of a really cheap Eurostar ticket. 

Total travel cost including hotel was only £150 - I've spent more attending an 

event in Britain - it just required a little more forward planning. 

 

Taking fencing kit on Eurostar gave me peace of mind travelling with my kit 

bag, and not finding that my kit bag hadn't made the journey at the airport 

luggage carousel. Passport control and security was easy to go through, with 

everything I needed in my fencing bag and a small rucksack. The hardest 

part was hefting my fencing bag onto the scanner. 

 

Caron Hale joined me at St Pancras and we shared a room in Lille a short 

10min walk from the Lille Eurostar station. We took a walk around Lille finding 

a lovely little local bistro where the food was delicious, reasonable and 

plentiful.  

 

On Saturday for the WS Caron and I decided to walk to the venue, it was 

supposed to be a 30min walk but with Google maps being silly it actually 

took an hour, funnily enough on the walk back it did only take 30mins! On 

Sunday for the WF as check in was a lot earlier we took a 10min uber. 

 

The event organisers had arranged free minibus transfers back to the Eurostar 

station after the conclusion of the WF event, we actually arrived 5 hours 

earlier than our planned Eurostar back to St Pancras and were allowed to 

board a much earlier train, which meant we arrived back in Britain well over 4 

hours earlier than planned. 

 

So, for anyone thinking of attending this event I would highly recommend it.” 

 

Report and pictures: Paul Baillache & Lyn Robinson 

 

 

VETS vs NAVY MATCH  

Vets vs Navy match Sunday 11th December at HMS Flying Fox in Bristol 

Snow did not stop fencers descending on HMS Flying Fox for a day of team 

competition .  

The Navy had a team for each weapon but some had to double up in other 

weapons as did the Vets but some inventive timetabling meant that no one 

was waiting around too long and there was plenty of fencing . 

We arrived mid-morning and were welcomed by Lt Cdr Rubin Nash who is 

also a Veteran Sabreur. He did however don a lame without sleeves to join 

the foil team as well on this occasion.   
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The aim was to use three pistes and fence the navy in each weapon and to 

fence each other using the relay system.  

Vets results: 

2 sabre teams  

Blue - Michele Narey, Richard Foster and Simon Armour vs RN win 45:41 

Green - Jane Hutchison, Alisha Cramer and Jon Dawkins vs RN lose 38:45 

Vets teams didn’t fence each other  

2 Foil teams 

Blue – Daniel Blake, Richard Forster and Jane Hutchison vs RN lose 44:45 

Green - Ann Dawkins, Jon Dawkins and Adam Harris vs RN lose 44:45 

Vets Green beat Blue 45:42 

3 epee teams  

Blue – Ben Dishman, Jon Leahey and Andrew Holt vs RN win 45:27 

Green – Rob Flatt, Rob Brooks and Bill Berkley (no match with RN) 

Red – Graham Paul, Paul Donnelly, Simon Armour vs RN win 45:26 

Against each other Vets Blue win 2, Vets Red win 1, Vets Green 0 

 

The day finished as a draw with the Navy with 3 wins each . 

Thanks to Maggie Myers, retired RN reservist of many years standing, who 

came and supported and refereed foil.  

 

It was a really enjoyable day and it was great to see some new faces who, 

by their own admission , were coming back to fencing after long breaks . 

They left enthused and inspired I hope and possibly a little achy? 
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Report and pictures: Jane Hutchison 

 

 

TOP TEN VETERANS IN WORLD & EUROPEAN CHAMPIONSHIPS 

 

Vets who regularly take part in world and European championships may be 

interested to know who have been the most successful veteran fencers since 

those championships began. Clear overall winner is 

the incomparable Marie Chantal Demaille of 

France, senior world champion in 1971, the first 

veteran women’s foil world champion in 1998 and 

still winning medals last year at foil and epee, who 

has now amassed an extraordinary 40 gold medals – 

23 world and 17 European titles – as well as 22 

medals of another colour... so far.  

A long way behind but still hugely impressive come 

two fencers with more than 20 gold medals (Gari 

Aftandilov of Russia and Marja-Lisa Someroja of 

Finland), then a group of four with ten or more titles, 

(our own Janet Cooksey and Richard Cohen, 

Ludmila Chernova of Russia and Ute Wessel of 

Germany). Demaille is also the most successful 

fencer at any one weapon – 18 foil titles – followed by Aftandilov with 15 also 

at foil. 

 

Second only to Demaille among total number of medals won is Brigitte 

Greunke of Germany, who became the first European women’s epee 
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champion in 1999 and has collected more bronze (22) and silver (16) medals 

than anyone, but only eight golds.  Third in quantity is Somoroja with 40 

medals, 22 of them gold.  

 

Some fencers have been particularly successful in world championships 

rather than European: Aftandilov has 11 world golds and five European; 

Cooksey has always reserved her best performances for the worlds, winning 

ten titles and four European; Someroja has so far won nine world gold 

medals, but only three European; Graham Paul has seven world titles and 

two European; Kerstin Palm of Sweden and Maurizio Galvan of Italy have 

each won six world championships, but never a European title.  

 

For others it has been the other way round: Ute Wessel of Germany has won 

eight European titles, but only two world championships; Sylvia Brown has four 

European titles and one world; Connie Adam has won 17 European medals 

(three gold) in a remarkable fencing career starting when she was 60, but 

only one bronze at the world championships. Germany’s Annemarie 

Grundlehner has 13 European medals, but nothing at world level. 

 

  At the end of 2022, the top-ten medal tables looked like this:   

 

 

WORLD Gold Silver Bronze 

1. Marie Chantal Demaille (FRA) 23 (11f, 10e, 2s) 8 (3f, 4e, 1s) 7 (3f, 1e, 3s) 

2. Marja-Liisa Someroja (FIN) 14 (5f, 9e) 5 (3f, 2e) 7 (4f, 3e) 

3. Gari Aftandilov (RUS) 13 (9f, 2e, 2s) 1 (e) - 

4. Janet Cooksey (GBR) 10 (5f, 5e) 3 (2f, 1e) 9 (4f, 4e, 1s) 

5. Ludmila Chernova (RUS) 7 (6f, 1e) 4 (3f, 1e) 1 (e) 

6. Graham Paul (GBR) 7 (5f, 2e) 4 (3f, 1e) - 

7. Brigitte Greunke (GER) 6 (1f, 2e, 3s) 5 (2e, 3s) 12 (5f, 3e, 4s) 

8. Kerstin Palm (SWE) 6 (f) 3 (f) 4 (f) 

9. Maurizio Galvan (ITA) 6 (f) 2 (f) 2 (f) 

10. Iris Gardini (ITA) 4 (2e, 2s) 2 (1f, 1e) 6 (3f, 1e, 2s) 

 

EUROPEAN Gold Silver Bronze 

1. Marie Chantal Demaille (FRA) 17 (7f, 7e, 3s) 4 (2f, 1e, 1s) 3 (2f, 1e) 

2. Gari Aftandilov (RUS) 10 (6f, 1e, 3s) - 2 (f, 1s) 

3. Richard Cohen (GBR) 9 (s) - 1 (s) 

4. Marja-Liisa Someroja (FIN) 8 (2f, 6e) 4 (3f, 1e) 2 (1f, 1e) 

 5. Ute Wessel (GER) 8 (f) 1 (f) 1 (f) 

6. Annemarie Grundlehner (GER) 4 (3f, 1e) 6 (2f, 4e) 3 (e) 

7. Janet Cooksey (GBR) 4 (2f, 2e) 6 (2f, 3e, 1s) 2 (1f, 1e) 

8. Sylvia Brown (GBR) 4 (2f, 2e) 1 (f) 3 (s) 

9. Robert Schiel (LUX) 4 (1f, 3e) - 2 (1f, 1e) 

10. Friederike Janshen (GER) 4 (s) - - 

 



 

 

COMBINED Gold Silver Bronze 

1. Marie Chantal Demaille (FRA) 40 (18f, 17s, 5s) 12 (5f, 5e, 2s) 10 (5f, 2e, 3s) 

2. Gari Aftandilov (RUS) 23 (15f, 3e, 5s) 1 (e)  3 (2f, 1s) 

3. Marja-Liisa Someroja (FIN) 22 (7f, 15e) 9 (6f, 3e) 9 (5f, 4e) 

4. Janet Cooksey (GBR) 14 (7f, 7e) 9 (4f, 4e, 1s) 11 (5f, 5e, 1s) 

5. Richard Cohen (GBR) 13 (s) 2 (s) 2 (s) 

6. Ludmila Chernova (RUS) 12 (11f, 1e) 5 (3f, 2e) 3 (1f, 2e) 

7. Ute Wessel (GER) 10 (f) 5 (f) 3 (f) 

8. Graham Paul (GBR) 9 (7f, 2e) 7 (6f, 1e) 1 (e) 

9. Brigitte Greunke (GER) 8 (2f, 3e, 3s)  16 (2f, 4e, 10s) 22 (10f, 7e, 5s) 

10. Kerstin Palm (SWE) 8 (f) 3 (f) 6 (f) 

 

 

   Article Malcolm Fare.  Photo Marie Chantal Demaille                          

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

  

  
If you have a submission for the BVF Newsletter or any comments,   

please  email  g.aghajan@btinternet.com 

<g.aghajan@btinternet.com> 

  

  


